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June 30, 2013 – Graduates Serving God 
   

 II Ti. 2:2: “And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to 

faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.” 

 

Sending Church:  Worth Baptist Church - P.O. Box 15141 - Fort Worth, Texas - 76119 

Support address:  I.B.F.I. Mission Agency - 724 North Jim Wright Fwy. -  Fort Worth, Texas – 76108 

Address:  10312 N. 26
th

 Street, McAllen, Texas - 78504 

Phones:  956-212-5016 and 817-690-5258 - E-mail: djonessr@hotmail.com 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends,  
 

We are glad to report that the Bethesda Fundamental Baptist Institute of Monterrey is doing great.  
 

Focusing On Our Graduates:  Maria Conchis Rodríguez 
Her full name is Maria de la Encarnacion (Mary of Incarnation) but she  would                                                                        

rather be called Conchis.  As her name implies, she was born to a very catholic                                       

home, but over the years most of the family has been saved.  She says that the                                         

most important decision in her life was made on October 10, 2004 when she                                         

trusted Christ as her savior.  It was the death of her husband’s sister that made her    nnnn          

see her need of salvation.  She had already visited Bethesda because of a neighbor                                 

inviting her to church, but she had never seen herself as “dead” until she looked                              

into the coffin of her sister-in-law.  When the plan of salvation was explained to                            

her, she not only got saved, but there was a great transformation in her life.  She                                 

followed the Lord in baptism, and she and her husband got married (they had                              

been living together for 10 years) and she started going to the institute.  Because                                              

of her testimony, her husband, her parents and most of their children have been                                             

saved.  She graduated in August with an 87.4 average, and is a Sunday School teacher and a soul-winner.  She said:  

“I do not feel a special calling, but that of being the best Christian I can be.”  We thank God for Conchis Rodriguez. 
 

Current Institute News: 
One of the 7 students that are to graduate this 

year is Ernesto Morales, pictured with his 

family.  He started a work in a new sub-division 

in Salinas Victoria,  in August of 2011 at the end 

of a special vacation Bible School they had in 

their home.  Twenty people were saved and 

during their first year 11 were baptized!  They 

are running between 40 and 50 in Sunday 

School, with many being saved on visitation (last 

year 189).  Please keep this work in your 

prayers, and the need that they and 3 other 

works have in registering with the 

government.  It will cost about $15,000 pesos 

per registration ($1,153.00 dollars).  Any one that would like to help with a special offering for this cause, 

please ear-mark it as “church registration in Mexico” and we will get that to them.  

 

In Him, 

 
 

 

Daniel L. Jones, Sr. –Gal. 6:9 
 

Received for the Institute in April and May, 2013 

 

$_______________  ¡Muchas Gracias!  Thank You! 

 

You make it possible to teach the Word so that Mexicans can reach the world for Christ! 

 

 


